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DANCE CURRICULUM        
INCURSION 

 

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

 



 

DANCE CURRICULUM        
INCURSION 

 



 

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER 
June 

20th  Vicki Buggy 

27th  Ashleigh Desmond 

July  

4th  Jackie Knight 

25th      Elissah Dwyer-Stone 

 

 

 
 

June 
 

Thursday 19th—School Tour at 12.00 pm 
 

Monday 23rd—School Tour at 9.30 am 
 

Friday 27th 

Onsite Assembly 
 

July  

Friday 4th 

CSEF—Applications close 

End of Term 2  students—2.30 pm finish 
 

Monday 21st 

First day of Term 3 
 

August 

Wednesday 6 to Friday 8th  

Grade 3/4 Camp to Campaspe Downs  
 

September 

Monday 1st to Wednesday 3rd 

Grade 5/6 Camp Manyung 
 

Friday 19th 

2025  Foundation CSEF Autum/Winter Uniform Applications 

close—refer to flyer at the end of the newsletter 

2026 Foundation Enrolments NOW OPEN  
Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment           

Enquiry    

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au   

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2026.  If you have any questions regarding   

enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
please ensure they go to the office 
to be signed in.  
If they are not signed in you will 
receive an SMS stating that your 
child is away. 

Facebook 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 

please direct any questions/queries/concerns 

to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling 

the office on  5782 1268.368. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who are celebrating their 

birthday over the coming week: 

Blake C, Faiz J, Hamish M, Jacob P, Charlotte C and 

Maddison L. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students 
need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

 

2025 School Term Dates 
Term 2: 22nd April to 4th July 

Term 3: 21st July to 19th September 

Term 4: 6th October to 19th December 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES  

As term 2 is here and in 

anticipation for the upcoming wet 

weather and winter, could you 

please make sure all students have 

a change of clothes in their bags. 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at our assembly today. 
 

We congratulate: 

 

 

Foundation F — Gurbaani K 

  

Grade 2/4 B — Anna F 

 

Grade 6B — Hannah R 

 

Foundation J — James D                        

 

Grade 3H — Phoenix R 

 

Grade 6H — Billie C 
                  Emelie S 

 

Foundation M — Willow  

 

Grade 3K — Ruby W 
                  Malakai K                      
                  Ethan S 

 

Grade 6M — Payton S 
                  Tyah Atkinson 

 

Foundation P — Zoe G 

 

Grade 3V — Olivia G 

 

Grade 6O — Scarlett T 

 

Grade 1A — Lucy C 

                     

Grade 4M — Aroush A 
                   Seth  

                    

PE —  

 

Grade 1B — Georgia L 

 

Grade 4S — McKenzie I 
                  Evie L 

 

ART —  

 

Grade 1S — Jed P 

 

Grade 4W — Charlotte T 
                   Zara S 

 

Performing Arts — Oliver M, FP 
                           George H, 3K 

 

Grade 2F — Mia L 

 

Grade 5F — Archie G 

 

Science — Pippa D 

                   

Grade 2H — Henrick P 

 

Grade 5J — Mackenzie J 

     

HPE —  

 

Grade 2M — Noah C 

 

Grade 5M — Hunter M 

 



 

Interschool Sports—Football and Netball  

 

 

 

 

 
Football  

The girls' football team put in a phenomenal effort representing KPS at the interschool sports. 
They were positive, supportive and tenacious throughout the contest. The team narrowly lost 
the first game by 5 points due to a late goal but bounced back strongly to secure a win in the 
second game. Vanessa W was named player of the day. 

Mr Moedt                                             

We had Kilmore 2 make it into a final and win, is has been a very long time that has happened, 
well done team!   

Miss Melling 

Kilmore Netball   



 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE  
 

Applications for Conveyance Allowance for Term 2 2025 are now open.  Application forms 
are available from the school office.  Please ensure that the completed form is returned to 
school by Friday 13th June 2025. 

Eligibility Criteria 

The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and where it is 
located. 

Students attending a government or non-government school must: 

•   attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus appropriate to their 
year level at which admission is permissible 

•   be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance boundary 

•   reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school/campus 
attended 

•   be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in Victoria. 

Note: Eligibility is assessed when the school completes your child’s application on the 
Student Conveyance Allowance System (SCAS). If approved, the allowance payable is based 
on the one way distance to make the journey to and from school.  For further information 
regarding the Conveyance Allowance Program see: www.vic.gov.au/travelling-school 

 

Session 1:   8:50am — 9:50am  

Session 5:   2:10pm — 3:05pm  

Lunch Play:   1:30pm — 2:10pm  

Session 2:   9:50am — 10:50am  

Recess   10:50am — 11:20am  

Lunch Eating  1:20pm — 1:30pm 

Session 3:   11:20am — 12:20pm  

Session 4:   12:20pm — 1:20pm   

First Dismissal (Surnames A — L)     3:05pm  

Second Dismissal (Surnames M — Z)    3:10pm  

 



 

 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL 

PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

 

Parents and Carers,      

please label all of your 

child’s clothing.  

This will greatly assist to     

return items when and if 

they are misplaced. 



 

 

 

Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs  

8.20AM — 8.45AM 

Details: 

• Days: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

• Time: 8:20am - 8:40am 

• Location: Stadium (Kilmore-Lancefield will open at 8:20am).  
 
Managed by KPS staff, Breakfast Club offers a selection of cereals and toast for students to enjoy. 

This program not only provides a nutritious start to the day but also encourages autonomy and 

enhances social skills. Breakfast Club is a student-only space designed to foster the development of 

these important skills. 

 

We kindly remind all families that students should not enter the school grounds before the 

Breakfast Club gate opens at 8:20am. We are not in a position to supervise or support 

students before this time, and your support is greatly appreciated. 

Students attending Breakfast Club must enter via the Lancefield Road gate at 8:20am. Once 

inside, they are expected to remain in Breakfast Club until 8:30am, when yard supervision 

begins. This is to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all students. 

If your child is not attending Breakfast Club, they must wait outside the gate until a school 

staff member welcomes them in at 8:30am. 

During Breakfast Club, we are unable to provide one-on-one support. It is the responsibility 

of Parents and Carers to ensure their child enters and settles into Breakfast Club safely.  

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support in helping us maintain a safe and 
supportive environment for all students. 

 

If any parents or carers are interested in helping at Breakfast Club, please send an expression of interest 

to Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Breakfast Club Term 2  

 

Students should not arrive at school until the school gates open 

at 8.30am unless they are attending Breakfast Club on Monday, 

Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday morning. If you are joining 

Breakfast Club, please enter through the stadium gate on   

Lancefield Road. 

Staff are not on yard duty until  8.30am 

mailto:Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au


 

Handy Tips from  
 

Handy Tips from  



 

Mobile Phones & Smart Watches 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand mobile phones 

and smart watches in to the office each morning and collect them at the end 

of each day.  

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose. 

 







 





 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 Tour Bookings Now Open 

Thursday 8th May 9.30am   

Tuesday 27th May 4:30pm 

Thursday 19th June 12:00pm 

Monday 23rd June 9:30am 

 
To RSVP, please click on your 

preferred date or alternatively scan the 

QR code 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 Foundation 2026 Enrolment applications 

accepted from Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

 

 Foundation 2026 applications due no 

later than Friday 25th July 2025 

 Foundation 2026 enrolment acceptance 

confirmation by Friday 8th August 2025 

 

 
 
 

35 Lancefield Road, Kilmore 

E: Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Ph: 03 5782 1268 

https://forms.gle/b8sNxuBduPaUYkt47
https://forms.gle/UoxBkg8J36svGziF9
https://forms.gle/6XhEKe21Cz4F5xjx8
https://forms.gle/WVn65Apmvw6Qhava7
mailto:Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au


What you need to know.

Who is State Schools’ Relief?	
State Schools’ Relief (SSR) is a not-for-profit organisation that works closely with all government schools across Victoria. Each 
year SSR provides assistance to thousands of families experiencing financial disadvantage by supplying new school uniform items 
and footwear. 
   
Introduction to the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund   	
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) was established to provide payments for eligible students to attend camps, 
sports days and excursions. To find out more, or to apply for assistance, please refer to the Department of Education.

SSR offers two* uniform packages each year to ALL Prep families/guardians that are eligible for CSEF funding. 

Prep Autumn/Winter Uniform Package for CSEF recipients
Prep students for 2025 that are recipients of the Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) automatically qualify for the uniform 
package and/or voucher. 
*If students received the Prep Summer Uniform Package, they are still eligible to receive the Autumn/Winter Package. 

What’s in the package?  	
The Autumn/Winter package contains the following items:  

Outerwear x 1 pce (i.e., jacket / parka / puffer)
Tops x 2 pcs (i.e., windcheater / polo shirt / rugby top)
Pants x 2 pcs (i.e., trackpants / leggings)
Socks x 2 packs
Pair of Shoes x 1

Important:
a)  PE items are not included as part of this package
b)  Shoes must be requested in UK sizes (please refer to our shoe size conversion chart)

Cost to parents & guardians  	
Where State Schools’ Relief is unable to provide a uniform item directly that contains a logo (due to contractual agreements with 
uniform retailers) a voucher for $85 will be provided that subsidises the cost of the uniform item/s. The voucher can be redeemed 
at your child’s school uniform shop or independent uniform retailer. 
Please note: vouchers do have an expiry date and must be redeemed before they exprire.

How do I apply for the Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package? 	
Applications are made through your child’s school. Please refrain from contacting State Schools’ Relief directly as we are unable 
to accept applications directly from parents/families. Should you have any questions, or wish to apply for assistance, please speak 
directly with your child’s school.

How do I receive the uniform package?
All items and/or vouchers provided by SSR will be delivered directly to your child’s school. The school will contact you to 		
arrange handover of these items and/or vouchers.

Important: 
Vouchers are not transferable and cannot be exchanged for cash. State Schools’ Relief does not make cash payments to schools 
parents or guardians.

What you need to do.

Your child’s school will be in contact with you regarding the 2025 Autumn/Winter Uniform Package. Please fill out the ‘Prep CSEF 
Autumn/Winter Uniform Package Order Form’ and return it to the school for submission.

STATE SCHOOLS’ RELIEF
Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package 2025

UPDATE FOR PARENTS & GUARDIANS
Applications for the Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package are now open

State Schools’ Relief Ltd  |  1/8 Johnston Court, Dandenong South VIC 3175  |  contact@ssr.net.au  |  03 8769 8400 |  stateschoolsrelief.org.au

https://www.vic.gov.au/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund
https://stateschoolsrelief.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/SSR-Shoe-Conversion-Chart.pdf


Empowering parents to achieve their goals
We’re here to support you and celebrate your unique journey as a parent or carer.

Parent Pathways is a new personalised and flexible service to help parents and carers of young
children work towards their employment and education goals. 

Become part of our community

Whether you’re striving for personal growth, education assistance, or career direction, 
CVGT Employment Parent Pathways offers a supportive community. 

Working together
You take the lead while we support you to find activities, services and training including:

Language and literacy programs Childcare support Financial assistance

Family and domestic violence services Clothing, pantry and hygiene services

Education and training

When you’re ready, we’ll be here
We look forward to supporting you every step of the way.
Contact 132 848 to connect with a Parent Pathways Mentor,
or find a location near you.

Scan to express your interest for Parent Pathways
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